

Stewart J. Schwab

The Allan R. Tessler Dean and Professor of Law 265 Myron Taylor Hall Ithaca, New York 14853-4901 t. (607) 255-3527 dean@lawschool.cornell.edu

April 29, 2005

Professor Jennifer L. Gerner Chair, Committee on Academic Programs & Policies Department of Policy Analysis and Management

Dear Jenny:

Earlier you received from the Law School a proposal to use the title of clinical professor for some of our lecturer positions and to waive the current 25% limit. Since then, we have been advised that the appropriate way for the Law School to proceed is first to obtain authorization to use the title as provided under current University legislation. A request to amend the legislation – which would require Trustee as well as Senate approval – ought to be done separately.

We appreciate this advice on the appropriate procedure, and will follow it. So we would like to withdraw, for the moment, the portion of the proposal that requests a waiver. At this time, we ask only for authorization to use the title subject to the terms of the existing legislation. Thank you for your patience and your consideration.

Sincerely,

Stewart J. Schwab

Cc Charles Walcott, Dean of the University Faculty